
SELECTMEN MEETING 
September 14, 2011 
 
Present: Michael Blaudschun, Chair; Margaret Schillemat& Warren Hammack, 
Selectmen. 
Others Attending: Lisa Sieverts, Tom Buttrick, Rob Germeroth and Bud French of the 
Town Building Committee. 
 
All paperwork was signed and read and handled as was necessary. 
 

1) The selectmen are looking for a starting figure to fix the Old Brick 
Schoolhouse, the Town Hall and the Library. What would we need to know to 
fix each building or if there would be any cost savings to do them together. 
 
Make a list of issues on each of the buildings separately.   

 
      Need a plan for the Old Brick Schoolhouse and Town Hall buildings to show     
       what we need to do on these buildings as they do need work done and                                                      
       should the State of NH come to look at them we could at least show that we     
       are looking into the problems. 
  
2)  There needs to be some money in a warrant article for a Marketing Plan and 

other things that need to be done on the buildings. 
 

3) We need to look at additional space out back of the Old Brick Schoolhouse 
for a building. This would eliminate an elevator as it would be only one floor. 
There is not enough space in the OBS to make the changes needed without 
the use of the upstairs. 
 

4) The Town Building Committee and the Selectmen talked about having the 
public come to see the buildings and see what the issues were all about. This 
would help them know what was being discussed at meetings. 

 
5) Selectmen meeting was adjourned at 9:35pm by Mike. Seconded by Warren. 

Motion carried. 

______________________________________________________________________ 

Michael Blaudschun, Chairperson 

 

 

______________________________________________________________________ 

Margaret Schillemat 

 

 

______________________________________________________________________ 

Warren Hammack 

 



 


